
The Four-Way Test 

of the things we think, say or do 

 1. Is it the truth? 

 2. Is it fair to all concerned? 

 3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

 4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 
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Program—November 9, 2010 

Cot Campbell, President, Dogwood Stable  

Two national champions, a Preakness winner, several second- and 
third-place Kentucky Derby winners, and 74 stake winners in all 
mark the immediate highlights of Dogwood Stable— the original 
racing partnership. Dogwood Stable President W. Cothran "Cot" 
Campbell formulated the idea of partnerships in 1969 and has 

never looked back. The concept of group owner-
ship of Thoroughbreds appealed to Cot Campbell 
because it allowed people the opportunity to par-
ticipate in the racing world at a reasonable cost. 
This simple idea became a success beyond his 
wildest dreams. Cot opened the presentation 
with, “My life depends on four-legged animals to 

get from Point A to Point B before other four-legged animals.” And 
then he proceeded to charm the audience with a string of stories 
that showed his life as an owner of thoroughbreds was a lot more 
exciting than that. Campbell sold his Atlanta ad agency in the early 
’70s to open Dogwood Stable in Greenville, Ga., moving it to Aiken, 
S.C., in 1986. Pictured above is the Dogwood Stable Office in 
Aiken. See Page 3 for more photos.  

Rotary Spray 

Today’s Program—November 16, 2010 
Classification Talks  
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Guests/Hosts 

Jennifer Broadus - Linda Muir 
Ginny Corwin - Jerry Schueneman 
Nick Doster—Tommy Stroud 

Greeters 

11/16—Lisa Martin, John Mathews 
11/30—Rick Mattox, Beverly McBride 

Rotobucks  

Don Fielder  $46             

    Birthdays 11/16—11/29 

Ann Nermoe  11/16 

Charles Lewis  11/21 

Glen Clark  11/23 

Kevin Lokey  11/24 

Linda Muir  11/24 

 

 

 

 

Attendance  

81 members = 71% 
3 guests + 1 speakers = 85 

 Visiting Rotarians 

 None 

 

Upcoming Programs 

November 23—No meeting, Thanksgiving Week.  

November 30, 2010—Chantel Dunham, Director of Develop-

ment, UGA Libraries, “Treasures from our Vault.”   

December 7, 2010—(Board of Directors Meeting), Randy 

Wester, The Story of Pearl Harbor.  

December 14, 2010—The Rotary Christmas Lunch. 

December 21, 2010—No Meeting, Christmas Week. 

Club News 

 

 We have two new candidates ready for orientation on 12/7/2010: 
Virginia Corwin and Jennifer Broadus. 

 Chuck Cansler announced the nominated slate of Directors and 
Officers for 2011/2012:  John Matthews,  President-elect; Bill 
Warren, Susan Hardwick and Bill Gussman, Directors; Craig 
Bolint, Sergeant-at-Arms; Susan Imhoff, Secretary; Chad Dixon, 
Treasurer.  There will be a vote on the nominees by the full club 
membership at a subsequent meeting. 

 Ocean Lodge is the site of our 12/7 First Tuesday event. 
 Please see the insert in today’s Spray describing the Club’s 

Scholarship Program.  
       

 

Rotary International News 

Catching Life at the Crossroads 

By Dan Nixon 
Rotary International News – 11/4/10 

Michel Huneault finds photography a perfect fit with his work in devel-

opment and peace-building. During the past 10 years. the former Rotary Peace 

Fellow (UC Berkeley 2002-04) has served with the Canadian International De-

velopment Agency in Afghanistan and as an independent observer on electoral 

monitoring missions in Bangladesh, Bolivia, Haiti, Ukraine, and the West Bank. 

Huneault has worked as a photographer on behalf of magazines, develop-

ment organizations, and art institutions and received several photography awards 

in Canada, France, and Germany. In 2010, he became an artist in residence at the 

Aberystwyth Arts Centre in Wales, with the support of a Quebec Arts Council 

grant, to produce his first solo exhibition, due to open in March. 

Huneault donated three of his works for a silent auction at the RIBI 

(Rotary International in Great Britain & Ireland) Conference in April as part of a 

fundraiser to permanently endow a Rotary Peace Fellowship in the name of Past 

RI President Bill Huntley. 

The peace fellowships have created “a very strong and ever fresh com-

munity of peacemakers,” Huneault says. “This network has allowed me to have a 

greater impact and achieve more professionally. It has contributed as well to my 

emotional stamina in what can be a very tough career psychologically. I have a 

network of colleagues that share the burden and can understand personal sacri-

fices it requires.”  

 

More Photos from Dogwood Stable Archives 

Cot Campbell (left) & Some Additional Photos   
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